
Item:  AS: A-2 

 Tuesday, February 11, 2020 

SUBJECT:  REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF DEGREE TERMINATION:  BBA AND BS IN

REAL ESTATE  

PROPOSED Board ACTION 
Request for approval to terminate the Bachelor of Business Administration and the Bachelor of 
Science in Real Estate (both CIP 52.1501).  

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
Departure of two tenured faculty in the discipline, combined with weak student interest and 
negative employment outlook for hires in the real estate job market at the time precipitated the 
College of Business to suspend the degree program (both the BBA and BS in Real Estate) for 
the past several years.  The College does not have the resources to rebuild the stand-alone real 
estate degree program and doing so is not in their current strategic plan.  Some real estate 
courses will still be taught within other business degree program offerings in the College.      

IMPLEMENTATION PLAN/DATE 
Spring 2020.  The degree program (both the BBA and BS in Real Estate) has not been accepting 
new students since being placed on suspension in 2008. 

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS 
There has been no student enrollment since 2009 in the BS and 2013 in the BBA.  The proposed 
termination will have no negative impact to the institution or to FAU faculty and students.  
Remaining FAU faculty offering real estate-themed courses have their tenure in other 
departments in the College of Business.   

Supporting Documentation: Program Termination Forms  
Presented by: Dr. Bret Danilowicz, Vice President for Academic Affairs & Provost 
Phone: 561-297-6350 










